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From the Principal's desk
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
Swimming Program Term 2 & 3
Please be advised that parents/guardians will this week be able to start to pay and provide permission for our term 2 and 3 
swimming program via Compass. If you are wishing to utilise your CSEF funds towards the cost of swimming, please ensure that 
you contact the office. To ensure that we have the right number of instructors for the number of students, it is essential that 
permission and payment is received by Thursday 28th March April. The cost of our swimming program is $130.

End of term
The end of term is approaching fast. Students will finish term 1 on Thursday 28th March at 2:30pm. If you are unable to collect 
your children at this time, please ensure that you make alternate arrangements for their care.

Divisional Swimming
Congratulations to all of our students who participated in the Divisional Swimming. You are all champions! You showed great skill 
and talent as you competed against others in your event. Thank you Dani Speranza and Maria Papaemmanouil to for being a 
wonderful support on the day. We wish the following students all the best as they move onto the next round - Flynn K, Kayden-Lee 
M, Mason R, William T and Samia U all the best. A special thank you to Nikki and Ms Speranza for their organisation on the day. 
#meltonpsproud
35 nights Reading is the goal for term 1
As previously advertised 35 nights reading is the goal for term 1. How is your child tracking? We are now at ½ way through the 
term. 

Naplan Update
Today the students sat their final Naplan assessment. Congratulations to all of our students for trying their best, working hard and 
showing us the great things you can do. Between 14th - 25th March we are required to conduct catch up tests for students who are 
absent. Thank you to all of the staff that made the assessments run smoothly and to Mrs Ward for her coordination of these tests. 



From the Principal's desk
Do you have a Concern?
Do you have a concern and you not sure how to raise it? Clarify the issue: be clear about the topic or issue that you want to 
discuss, focus on things that are genuinely affecting your child, always remain calm and remember you may not have all of the 
facts relating to the circumstances of the topic or issue you wish to discuss, think about what would be an acceptable outcome for 
you and your child, be informed and check DE policies or guidelines (where relevant).
Contact the school: Firstly, write a note to your child’s teacher outlining your concern, make an appointment to speak on the 
phone or in person with the class teacher—ensure that you inform the school about the issue you wish to discuss, consider 
speaking to the Primary Welfare Officer—if you feel this would be appropriate. The class teacher together with others involved, 
should be given a reasonable amount of time to take the steps required to resolve or address your concerns. Remember, it may 
not always be possible to resolve an issue to your complete satisfaction.
Contact a member of the Principal Class:
Most concerns are resolved by following those steps already outlined. However, if the issue remains unresolved after you have 
approached your child’s teacher then please ensure you contact the office and make an appointment to see a Principal 
Class member.
Contact the Regional Office:
After meeting with the Principal, if you feel your complaint has not been addressed satisfactorily you can contact the relevant 
regional office. The regional office’s responsibility is to ensure that complaints, wherever possible, are resolved at the school level 
and to ensure that procedures at the school are in accordance with the DE regulatory framework.
Please feel free to contact me via phone, email or in person. 

Vanessa Harrison
Principal



Key Dates for Term 1, 2024

April
15th - Term 2 commences at 8:40am
15th - Swimming Program commences
25th - ANZAC Day Public Holiday
26th - Colour Run
29th - Grade 4 First Fleet Incursion
30th - Foundation 2025 School Tour

May
2nd - District Cross Country
9th - Mother’s Day Stall
10th - Melton Minis
12th - Mother’s Day
13th - 17th - Education Week
14th - STEM Night 3:15pm - 4:10pm
15th - ⅚ AFL Girls Tournament - selected students
16th - Education Support Appreciation Day 
20th - 22nd Grade 6 Camp Wyuna
22nd - Simultaneous Story Time

Key Dates for Term 2, 2024

March
26th Regional swimming - selected students
28th Last day of term 1 - 2:30pm dismissal
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Camps, Sports, Excursion Fund (CSEF) $$$
Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond the classroom. The Camps, 
Sports and Excursions Fund helps ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for 
important, educational and fun activities. It is part of making Victoria the Education State and the Government’s commitment 
to breaking the link between a student’s background and their outcomes.

School camps provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors. Excursions encourage a deeper understanding of how the world works while sports 
teach teamwork, discipline and leadership.  All are a part of a healthy curriculum.

CSEF is provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities.

If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A special consideration category also exists for 
asylum seeker and refugee families. The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions or sporting activities for the benefit 
of your child.

 The annual CSEF amount per student is:

• $150 for primary school students

HOW TO APPLY
New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from the website below.

If you applied for CSEF at your child's school last year, you do not need to complete an application form this year unless there has been a change in your 
family circumstances. 
You only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred:

·         new student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools this year.
·         changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or new siblings commencing this year.

 

Applications should be lodged as soon as possible, with schools accepting them until the end of term 2.



35 nights reading is the goal!
All students should have receive their 
take home readers this week. 

Our goal is for every child in the school 
to read 35+ nights during term 1! Reading 
each night and on weekends counts!

It is simple, listen to your child read, 
sign their reading diary/school diary and 
that is one night completed! Repeat 34 
more times during the term and your 
child will receive a merit ribbon from the 
members of our Principal Class team! 



Congratulations 
on the Completion 

of NAPLAN
A huge congratulations to all the 
students in Grade 3 and Grade 5 

who completed the NAPLAN 
assessments over the past week. 
We are incredibly proud of the 
determination you have displayed! 
You have all worked incredibly 

hard and should be proud of your 
efforts.

The results will be made available 
to parents later in the year, once 

the school receives them.

General Knowledge Quiz
How many answers do you know? Try playing by yourself or 

as a family.

1. How many legs does a spider have?
2. What do caterpillars turn into?
3. How many planets are in the solar system?
4. What colours on are the Australian flag?
5. In what season do leaves fall off trees?
6. What is the fastest land animal?
7. Where in the world would we find the Ancient Pyramids?
8. How many colours are there in a rainbow?
9. What type of fish is Nemo?
10. How many pairs of wings does a bee have?

Answers
Q1: eight, Q2: butterfly, Q3: eight, Q4: red, white, blue, Q5: autumn, Q6: cheetah, Q7: Egypt, 
Q8: seven, Q9: clown fish, Q10: two



Friday 22nd March
Celebrate Harmony Day with us

Wear orange or some 
traditional/special clothing from your 

culture.





2025 Foundation Enrolments
Statewide timeline for Foundation (Prep) enrolments. Steps to enrol your child in 
Foundation (Prep) for the 2025 school year
To start primary school in 2025, your child will need to turn 5 years old by 30 April 2025. Schooling is compulsory for children who have turned 6 years old. If your child 
is starting Foundation (Prep) in 2025, you will be able to apply to enrol your child in a Victorian government primary school from the start of Term 2, 2024 (Monday 15 
April 2024).
What you need to do:

1. Use Find my School to locate your designated neighbourhood school (referred to as your local school) and other nearby government schools.
2. Contact a government primary school to book a school tour or to learn more about the school and the enrolment application process.
3. Download the ‘Foundation (Prep) Enrolment Information Pack for Parents and Carers.' The pack will be available from Monday 15 April 2024 and will include 

an application form. The school may also provide you with a copy of the form to complete.
4. Submit an enrolment application for Foundation (Prep) by Friday 26 July 2024.
5. You will be notified of the outcome of your application between Monday 29 July and Friday 9 August 2024. If you receive an enrolment offer, you should accept 

the offer by Friday 23 August 2024.
6. Take part in enrolment information and transition sessions during Term 4, 2024.
7. Your child will start Foundation (Prep) from Wednesday 29 January 2025.

Enrolment applications submitted after 26 July 2024 will be processed by the school as they are received, in 
accordance with the Department of Education's Placement Policy.
Your child has a right to enrol at their local school. Your child’s local school is determined on the basis of their 
permanent residential address. Visit Find my School to locate your child’s local school. 
The enrolling in a school page can also help you to confirm your child’s address for enrolment.
If you are seeking to apply to enrol your child in a school that is not their local school, you should read 
about school zones and how they work and how applications are prioritised using the Department of 
Education’s Placement Policy found on the enrolling in a school page.

https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/
https://www.findmyschool.vic.gov.au/
https://www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol
https://www.vic.gov.au/school-zones
https://www.vic.gov.au/how-choose-school-and-enrol




Get your Colour on, Melton Primary School 
is hosting a Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun!

Our Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun will be on 26th April, 2024.

Not only are we hosting an awesome Colour Explosion Run 4 Fun, 
Students can order up to a total of 5 prizes based on their 
donations received. They can even mix and match! Don’t want the 
prizes, donate your donations to one of the five causes – Carbon 
Neutral (tree planting), Great Barrier Reef Foundation (coral 
planting or turtle protection), The Smith Family (reading support) or 
OzHarvest (providing meals).

Students will receive a sponsorship book soon with instructions on 
setting up their cybersafe, online fundraising profile at 
www.australian fundraising.com.au. This is an entirely online 
fundraiser; all cash donations must be converted to online 
donations to redeem your prizes.

Fundraising will begin on the 15th 
March till 26th April





Melton Primary School
Is running the Premiers’ 
Reading Challenge again 
this year, the students have 
their login detail and all you 
need to do is log in the 
books that they have read. 
Instructions on how to do this 
are below. You can log any 
book they have read since 
the start of the year!









   

Grade 1
Hannah Watts Park Geography Walk

In Geography the 
students are exploring 
Natural, managed and 
constructed features of 
local places and how they 
change. Can you look at 
the pictures and classify 
them as natural, 
constructed or managed?

Additional information can be 
found on your class dojo 
feed…
*Monday 18th March is 
planning day and the students 
have all their specialists on 
this day.
*Friday 22nd March is 
Harmony day and the students 
can come dressed in Orange.
*Monday 25th March is our 
Maths dress up day.
*Thu 28th March is the last 
day of term 1 and the students
Progress Reports are available 
via Compass. Cross country 
and live assembly.
* Term 2 resumes on the 15th 
April.
We wish all our families a safe 
and relaxing break.



Grade 3 We created 
patterns for 

the seedlings. 

We collected 
data to find 
out what to 

plant

Check out the garden 

we designed and 

planted as part of our 

maths this week. 

We had to calculate the length between the seedlings to see how many we could plant. 



Grade 5

Over the past few weeks the grade five students have been getting to know their buddies. First we all had a 
big picnic together to meet our buddy grade and then in the next session we got to meet our buddy! 

Our buddies program is a fantastic opportunity for our grade 5 students to practise their leadership skills 
and be role models for our foundation students. We will be meeting with our buddies fortnightly to complete 

some fun activities.



CHECK OUT WHAT OUR STUDENTS AT MPS 
HAVE BEEN WORKING ON OVER THE PAST 
FEW WEEKS!

FOUNDATION: FMS - Catch, Throw and Run

GRADE 1:FMS - Catch, Throw, Kick and Bounce

GRADE 2: FMS Based Skills - Basketball

GRADE 3: Basketball and Athletics

GRADE 4: Basketball and Athletics

GRADE 5: Volleyball and Athletics

GRADE 6: Volleyball and Athletics

Physical Education



Activities that 
are available in 

our 
community!
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